
TOWN OF LAKEVILLE 
Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes  

May 29, 2007 
 
 

On May 29, 2007, the Board of Selectmen held a Special Meeting at the Lakeville Senior 
Center to review the FY 08 Budget. The meeting was called to order at 6:06 PM.  Present were 
Selectman Yeatts, Selectman Evirs, and Town Administrator Rita Garbitt.  Also present: Town 
Accountant Cynthia McRae and Finance Committee Chair Martha Green. 
 

After reviewing the FY 08 Revenue and Expense Budget Summary, the following 
recommended budget reductions were agreed upon:  Board of Health $2,939, Park Department 
$5,000, Legal Expense $10,000, Elections $1,500, Special Education $10,000, and the Town 
Office/Fire Station $10,000.  It was agreed that Ms. Garbitt would check with Middleboro G & E 
regarding the street lights, and Finance Committee Chair Green would check with Plymouth 
County regarding the prisoners. 
 

At 7:00 PM, upon a motion made by Selectman Evirs and with Chair Yeatts stepping 
down to second and stepping back up to vote, the Board 
 

VOTED: To continue their budget meeting until after the Public Hearing for the 
Public Safety/Town Office Building Feasibility Committee. 
Unanimous in favor. 

 
After the Public Hearing, at 8:13 PM, upon a motion made by Selectman Evirs and 

seconded by Selectman Maksy, the Board 
 

VOTED: To continue their budget meeting. 
Unanimous in favor. 

 
Present were Selectman Yeatts, Selectman Evirs, Selectman Maksy.  Also Present: 

Finance Committee Members Martha Green, Gary Mansfield, Robert Hill, Richard Velez and 
James Hanlon; Town Accountant Cynthia McCrae; Local School Committee Member Lorraine 
Carboni; and Regional School Committee Member Robert Canessa. 
 

Chair Yeatts reviewed the Warrant Article for the Annual Town Meeting regarding the 
sewer project for the shorefront communities.  Ms. Garbitt presented the updated FY 08 Budget 
Summary. 
 

At 9:00 PM, upon a motion made by Selectman Evirs and seconded by Selectman Maksy, 
the Board 
 

VOTED: To enter Executive Session and not return to Open Session for the purpose 
of discussing potential litigation and pending litigation. 
Polled vote:  Selectman Maksy—Aye, Selectman Evirs—Aye, and 
Selectman Yeatts—Aye. 

 
 



At 9:01 PM, upon a motion made by Gary Mansfield and seconded by Robert Hill, the 
Finance Committee 
 

VOTED: To enter Executive Session and not return to Open Session for the purpose 
of discussing potential litigation and pending litigation. 
Polled vote:  James Hanlon—Aye, Robert Hill—Aye, Martha Green—
Aye, Richard Velez—Aye, and Gary Mansfield Yeatts—Aye. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             
         Approved________________ 
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